

Davies Howe Partners LLP

Lawyers

The Fifth Floor 99 Spadina Ave Toronto, Ontario M5V 3P8

T 416.977.7088 F 416.977.8931 davieshowe.com Please refer to: **Katarzyna Sliwa** e-mail: katarzynas@davieshowe.com direct line: 416.263.4511 File No. 702695

April 13, 2015

By E-Mail Only to jeffrey.abrams@vaughan.ca

Mr. Jeffrey Abrams
City Clerk
City of Vaughan
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive
Vaughan, Ontario
L6A 1T1

c<u>16</u>
Communication
CW: <u>Apr 14115</u>
Item: ____1

Attention: Mayor Bevilacqua and Council Members

Your Worship and Members of Council:

Re: Item 1, Committee of the Whole Meeting, April 14, 2015
Natural Heritage Network Study ("NHN Study")
Natural Heritage Network Inventory and Improvements
Study Completion and Recommended Amendment to

Vaughan Official Plan 2010 (the "Proposed Amendments") Block 66 West Landowners Group Inc. ("Block 66")

We write on behalf of Block 66. The purpose of this letter is to respectfully request that <u>this matter be deferred</u> to allow for discussions with our clients to continue.

We continue to have concerns with the NHN Study and the Proposed Amendments. Our primary concern is the speed with which the City is proceeding. The NHN Study Staff Report was only made available last week. This does not allow our clients a fair and practical opportunity for review and continue dialogue with you or your Staff.

Also significant is the proposal to defer a decision on the NHN habitat compensation protocol (the "Protocol"), treat it separately and shield it from the scrutiny of the *Planning Act* public consultation process. The Protocol, Proposed Amendments and NHN mapping must be adopted at the same time, and must be part of a comprehensive and complete Official Plan Amendment process.

We request that I be added to the list of delegates for the Committee of the Whole meeting.



Davies Howe Partners LLP Thank you for the opportunity to provide you with these comments.

Yours sincerely,

DAVIES HOWE PARTNERS LLP

Katarzyna Śliwa

copy: Ms. Dawne Jubb, Solicitor, City of Vaughan

Mr. John Mackenzie, Commissioner of Planning, City of Vaughan

Mr. Tony Iacobelli, Environmental Planner, City of Vaughan

Mr. Ryan Mino-Lehan, KLM Planning

Mr. Rick Hubbard, Savanta Inc.

Clients